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2007 BOARD MEMBERS 
 
 

President—Mark Schwing 
714-970-1696 
mschwing@earthlink.net  
VP/Activities–John Knox  
562-697-2545 
knoxbox59@aol.com 
Secretary–Jeanne Parrish  
714-999-0611 jprp60@aol.com 
Treasurer – Larry Mortensen  
562-693-9436  
hmortensen@aol.com 
Technical–Greg  Earhart  
562-869-0870  
gregearh@aol.com 
Editors – Peter & Ana Hyland 
714-633-5797 
newsletter@ocmafc.org  
Immediate Past President 
Don Miller 562-431-6494 
donfmiller1@verizon.net 
 

COMMITTEES 
 
ACCC Representative- 
Larry Conkol 714-535-1411 
Breakfast Committee- 
Terry Collings 714-970-7194 
mtcollings@sbcglobal.net 
Club Greeter-Doris Marshall  
310-378-5061dandd51@gmail.com 
Election Chairperson- 
Kathie Mc Call 714-633-0946 
dkmccall@socal.rr.com 
Historian & Librarian-Dick Smith 
949-770-6847 
modeladick@yahoo.com 
Merchandise Director 
Gary Discher 714-996-1970 
Coupon-queen@sbcglobal.net 
Pancake Breakfast setup & 
Coordination-Mark Schwing 
714-970-1696 
mschwing@earthlink.net 
Raffle-Karen Gaynor 714-317-3024 
karen.gaynor@alconlabs.com 
Sheila Plotkin -714-962-2117  
Refreshments-Chris Foster 
562-987-2225 
Regional Representative- 
Bev Marsh 714-373-9769 
onebootscooter@yahoo.com  
Scholarship--Dorothy Knox 
562-697-2545 
knoxbox59@aol.com 
Sunshine & Sorrow 
Jeanne Parrish 
714-999-0611 jprp60@aol.com 
Swap Meet-Larry and Gerry 
McKinney 714-963-2724 
lgmcspeed@verizon.net 
Web Master-Lew Lewis 
949-916-6622 
webmaster@ocmafc.org 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
        
Notes From Your P esiden   r t
Mark Schwing. . . 
 
May 2007 
President's Letter 
 
 
 
Wow, wow and even more wow!  
What a wonderful collection of 
collector cars were seen by those who 
made the trip to see General Lyon’s 
private collection in Coto de Caza.  I 
apologize if you wanted to go but 
couldn’t due to the limit on the number 
of cars allowed.  The on site parking at 
the Lyon home is somewhat limited.  
As it was we had 26 Model A’s, 
several other antiques and two 
moderns on the tour.   
 
The collection included a 1929 Model 
A Town Car (less than 15 known to 
still exist), a Shelby GT500 Mustang, 
various Fords from the mid-thirties, 
and a very fine collection of 
Dusenbergs, Mercedes Benz, Auburns, 
Cords, Packards, Cadillacs and some 
classic Chryslers.  Also on display was 
the grandfather of all SUV’s, a WWII 
era armored Mercedes Benz staff car 
with four rear wheels and rumored to 
have been used by Adolf Hitler 
himself.  There are even more cars in 
another facility that we didn’t see. 
 
The cars were displayed in the finest 
setting that I personally have seen in an 
automotive museum.  The building 
was very light and airy with marble 
floors.  The walls were covered with 
automobile memorabilia and historic 
artifacts from General Lyon’s career in 
the Air Force, William Lyon Homes 
and Air California. 
 
We were told that every car in the 
collection is driven monthly and the 

displayed vehicles are changed 
periodically.  The General was very 
gracious in opening his grounds and 
museum to us.  Perhaps Terry Hardgrave 
can schedule another tour sometime in the 
future to accommodate those who 
couldn’t make the tour or those who want 
to see it again. 
 
On Monday, April 16th, the day after my 
big Toledo, Ohio consumer show, my 
wife and I had our annual opportunity to 
spend sometime at the Henry Ford 
Museum or Greenfield Village.  If you are 
ever in Detroit, Michigan make some time 
to see the Henry Ford Museum, 
Greenfield Village and Henry Ford’s 
residence.  You will need several days to 
see it all.  One of the Henry Ford’s quotes 
I noted during this trip was this:  “If you 
think you can or you think you can’t, you 
will always be right.”  Gives you 
something to think about, doesn’t it? 
 
I apologize to all our Distributor readers 
for a club member making and 
distributing copies of the club owned 
commercially produced and copyrighted 
VHS tapes.  All of the copies will be 
retrieved and destroyed.  Only the 
originals will be available through Gary 
Discher for member check out with a $10 
refundable deposit for each tape.  The 
board will consider purchasing DVD 
versions of these videos as an addition to 
our “how to” library. 
 
 

LET'S KEEP DRIVING THOSE 
MODEL A’s!!! 

  
This Month’s Cover 

 

 
 

Photo by Dennis Ashburn 
 



Activity 
Schedule  

John Knox 
knoxbox59@aol.com 

(NOTE: * = UPDATED INFORMATION) 
 

Deadline for next Distributor is:  
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May 31, 2007 
Type or write all articles and ads and e-mail to: 

newsletter@ocmafc.org   
Or mail to: 244 No. Goldenspur Way,  

Orange, CA 92869-4422 
 

NEXT MEETING DATE 
May 10, 2007 

7:30 PM 

 
2007 TOUR CALENDAR 

(Please refer to the January “Distributor” for tour 
departure point and coordinator in your area.) 
 
May 12 (SAT) Technical Seminar. Please see page 4 
**May 19 (SAT) Las Brisas Restaurant & Coastal 
Tour. CANCELLED-COULD NOT GIVE US 
ENOUGH RESERVATIONS 
**May 19 (SAT) CHINO AIR SHOW and Air 
Museum Tour. Non Freeway Tour. We leave at 
7:00 AM from Denny’s on Tustin Ave at Lincoln in 
Orange just off the 55 & 91 Freeways. We can eat at 
Flo’s Diner-or at the food booths. Cost is $8.00 per 
person (cash) with Model A registration. Sign up at 
the May meeting or phone John Knox at (562) 
697-2545 by May 10 
May 28 (MON) Fairhaven Memorial Park   
1702 Fairhaven Ave, Santa Ana for the Memorial 
Day Services. All should arrive between 8:00 & 8:30 
with their Model A’s. 
May 30–June 16 Yellowstone and Mt. Rushmore - 
Tour Leader John Knox 
May 31-June 3 (THURS-SUN) NCRG  
(Northern California Regional) Sacramento. For 
information e-mail smick2@comcast.net. 
June 3 (SUN) Antique Nationals 
June 9-Retirement Home Car Show-Richard 
Parrish. Please see article in the March  
“Distributor” on  Page 12 
*June 10 (SUN) Henry Ford Picnic at the 
Hathaway Ranch Museum, 11901 Florence Avenue,  
 

 
 
Santa Fe Springs, CA sponsored by Diamond Tread 
Chapter, MAFCA 9:00AM to 2:00PM. Tour 
Leader: Don Miller 
July 12-15 (THURS-SUN) Wings n’ Wheels  
Tour Leader: Don Miller- See article on Page 9 
July 21 (SAT) Old Time Music Hall  
Tour Leader: Don Miller 
Aug 11 (SAT) Irvine Park Picnic & Tour. Info: 
Terry Hardgrave 
Sept 8 (SAT) F.A.S.T. Route 66 Hill Climb, 
Devore. Info: Larry McKinney 
Sept 29 (SAT) Progressive Brunch 
Oct 7 (SUN) Frazier Park Tour Leader: Don Miller 
Oct 20 (SAT)   TBA 
Nov 3 (SAT) Bates Nut Farm Tour sponsored by 
Temecula Valley 
Nov 10 (SAT) Desert Rim Meet at the Elks 
Lodge in Whittier-Tour Leader: Don Miller 
Nov 15-18 (THURS-SUN) Palm Springs Follies 
Tour Leader: Don Miller 
 

OTHER ACTIVITIES 
June 3 (SUN) Antique Nationals Drag Race and 
Car Show-- Los Angeles Raceway. 1954 and 
earlier cars. For information: Ron at 661-533-2225 
or P.O. Box 22225, Newhall, CA 91322 
 
Dec. 6-8 (THURS– SAT) MAFCA National  
and 50th Anniversary - Ontario, CA (we are  
in charge of the hospitality room). No tour planned. 
 

SWAP MEETS 
May 13 (SAT) Long Beach Veterans Stadium 
June 10 (SAT) Long Beach Veterans Stadium 
June 30 (SAT) 6:00AM-2:00PM 2nd Annual 
Orange County Model T & Model A Ford Clubs 
Combined PRE WAR (WWll) Parts Exchange & 
Car Show. El Dorado High School, 1651 Valencia 
Ave, Placentia. For information call:  Larry McKinney 
714-963-2724 or Tom LeRoux-714-894-9603.  
Please see flyer on Page 10. 
Aug 26 (SUN) 42nd Annual Classic Cars Parts 
Exchange. Rancho San Antonio, 21000 Plummer, 
Chatsworth, CA sponsored by the Model A & 
Model T Clubs of the San Fernando Valley 
Oct 14 (SUN) Wings….Wheels…Deals Swap 
Meet at Cable Airport Sponsored by the Pomona 
Valley Model A Club, 1749 W. 13th Street, Upland 
CA  6:00am----2:00pm 



 
 
 
 

TECHANICAL 2007 
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By Greg Earhart 
 
Upcoming Seminar: 
 
May 12th   -- John Knox has a front end alignment 
situation that needs attention on his 1931 Deluxe 
Blindback.  He has requested the expert service of our 
membership to perform a diagnostic and correction.  
Let’s all go and learn. 

               Date:   May 12th

               Time:  9:00 am 
            Location: 1146 N. Puente St. 

                         Brea, CA 92821 
 
Got Feeler Gauge?  
 
Yes, you do.  Some day during your driving adventures 
you will want to recalibrate or check your ignition point 
gap (.018 to .020), rotor gap (.025), or spark plug gap 
(.035 to .040).   By utilizing your spark plug wires, and 
distributor cap hold down clips you can do it.   Spark 
plug wires range .0175 to .0205 of an inch, and hold 
down clip .035 to.040 of an inch in thickness.  By using 
these items individually or in combination you can 
achieve a good measurement for your specific 
application.  If you are capable of eye balling these 
measurements without the aid of a gauge you are an 
exception.  I hope this information will be useful in the 
future. 
 
Keep on touring. 

 

Fourth Thursday Breakfast 
Bunch 

  
Thursday, May 24-- 8:30 a.m. 

Mimi’s Café 
18461 Brookhurst 

Fountain Valley 
(714) 964-2533 

 
 Info?  Call Terry Collings--(714) 970-7194  
  
 

  
  
 
 
 

      
 
                    Sunshine & Sorrow 

By Jeanne Parrish 
 
Joan Mariola is once more home again and sporting  
a new knee replacement.  She reports she is feeling  
well and walking a bit.  Now she can run races 
around "Godfather"!  Way to go there, Model A  
Lady!! Hope to see you real soon. 
  
We offer sincere condolences to Ronnie Eliot  
and family.  Jim Eliot passed away on April 5th,  
after suffering a heart attack.  Jim was a member of  
our club as well as the Model T club. He had been  
very instrumental in working on the joint swap meet 
put on by the Model T club, along with our "A" club  
in July of last year.  This year Ronnie is carrying on 
the tradition, in Jim's memory, of being actively  
involved in this swap meet, which will be held on  
June 30, 2007.  (Please see flyer in this issue  
of “The Distributor” on Page 10)
  
Spotted at the General Lyon car tour was our own 
Warren Hogan.  It is great to see him out and about!  
He seems to be doing well.  He looks mighty good 
riding in Frank Mowrer's Model A.  It was not very  
long ago, that he had gotten out of the hospital, again.   
I think he just goes back once in a while to check  
on those nurses!  Hoping we will see more of him in  
the future. 
  
SOoooooooooo.... Happy to report that Sharon 
Johnson arrived at their new home in Camino, after  
a heart attack on April 3rd. She says it's a great place  
to recuperate, watching all the "critters" in the  
woods. There are numerous deer, wild turkeys and  
some different birds, which we do not have here.   
Glenn is busy putting the house in order as she  
directs the procedure.  We are all thankful as her  
doctor says she is making progress in her recovery; 
we wish them much luck in their new home.  They  
are missed. 
  
Thinking of Terry Collings, Joanie Harris, and  
Dale & Kathie McCall.  
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OCMAFCA General Meeting 
April 5, 2007  
Submitted by Jeanne Parrish                                                                  
 
Meeting was called to order by Mark Schwing at 7:30 
pm.  
Doris Marshall introduced visitor, Koty Parrish, 
grandson of Jeanne & Richard. We welcome 
members, Bill Amneus.  
Bill has just recently retired & now hopes to become 
more active in our club. 
   
Minutes for the March general meeting were approved 
as printed in the Distributor. 
 
Treasurer:  Larry reported the money from the 
Breakfast has been deposited.  There are still some 
outstanding bills to be paid; the total revenue is not yet 
known.  
 
Activities:  John Knox absent. Terry Hardgrave 
reported on the upcoming activities/tours.  (Please see 
Tour Calendar in this issue of the Distributor.) 
 
Technical:  Greg Earhart absent.  Mark announced 
there will be no seminar in April. There will be a front 
end alignment on John Knox's car at his home, May 
12th. 
  
Pancake Breakfast:  Mark reported on the success of 
the Pancake Breakfast.  Everyone is to be commended 
for all their hard work.  We served approx. 1,263 
breakfasts, down about 120 from previous years.  Mark 
would like to have an early meeting in May/June, in 
preparation for 2008 breakfast.   
 
Merchandise:    Gary Discher is absent. 
 
Sunshine & Sorrow:   Joan Mariola doing well after 
knee surgery.  Sharon Johnson is in St. Jude Hospital, 
after suffering a heart attack.   She is doing well, but 
needs to get her strength back.  She will be released this 
weekend.  She will be at daughter's house, to recover, 
before making trip up to new home.  
 
Gary Dial gave the news of member, Jim Eliot, 
having a heart attack.  They were unable to revive him 
at hospital, & sadly, he passed away.  Services will be 
held on Tuesday, April 10th at Fairhaven Memorial 
Park. 
 
Editor:  Pete Hyland is absent.  Mark announced 
there are extra rosters for sale, for $2.00. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Terry Collins is absent.  Monthly breakfast will be 
held at Arthur's Restaurant on Tustin Ave. in Orange, 
Thursday, April 26, at 8:30 am. 
 
Historian:  Dick Smith gave a briefing on the club 
videos.  He did an extensive search on the originality of 
them & where they may be purchased on DVD.  There 
will be no copying of them & the custody of them will 
remain with the Merchandise Chairperson. 
 
Scholarship:   Dorothy Knox is absent.  
 
Refreshments:   Provided by Fran Earhart, Doris 
Marshall, & Jeanne Parrish. 
  
SCRG:   Bev Marsh is absent.  Next regional meeting 
is Sunday, May 6 in Ontario Marriott Hotel.  John & 
Gwen Riggs will attend that meeting, in Bev's absent.  
 
Dan Adelmann announced he has hats for sale with 
logo and "year of car" on them. 
He is taking orders tonight for those hats 
 
Car of the Month is owned by John DeLaura, a 1929 
Murray Town Sedan.  He gave a brief description of his 
car and its restoration. 
    
Raffle:  The raffle was lead by Karen Gaynor & 
Sheila Plotkin. 
 
Hard Luck Trophy awarded to Drain Marshall 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:50 pm. 

 

 

SCHOLARSHIP REMINDER 

 
Scholarship applications are still available for the 
OCMAFC Scholarship.  Dorothy Knox will have them  
available at the May meeting or call her at 562-697-
2545. 
 
Deadline for applications is July 1, 2007. 
  
  
  

 



OCMAFC Military Veterans 
 

Richard Higgins U.S. Army 1952-1954 
 
I was born on March 20, 1931, and grew up on a farm in Greene County, Iowa. On February 11, 1952, the country was at 
War with North Korea and my friends and neighbors selected me and ten other young men from Greene County to 
represent them in the draft. We all thought we would go to Korea, but instead we were all sent to a number of other places. 
I received my basic training at Fort Leonardwood, Missouri. After basic I was sent to heavy equipment operator’s school. It 
was a very good school and I learned a lot. Road grading was best of all.  
 
Upon completion of the school I was sent to Karlsrue, Germany. The area was still pretty much bombed out from the 
World War II. We did a lot of work for free for the German people, like building new roads, and a two-mile long railroad. 
We also leveled a number of farm fields. A friend and I were sent with our road grader to level a soccer ball field. The local 
Germans wanted to have some soccer games, the first since the war.  They were so happy with our work they asked our 
battalion commander to let my friend and I attend the games. When we went they gave us some souvenirs, which I still 
have today. I have been in recent contact with the new Burgermister (Mayor) of Karlsrue and he would like to put them on 
display in their new Soccer clubroom. 
 
On my return home from the army on January 21, 1954, I worked at several construction jobs before starting my own 
business, which I operated for 16 years. I then spent over two years in Saudi Arabia, as a supervisor of road construction. I 
helped build many of the roads the Desert Storm Troops used in 1991. Later I worked as assistant supervisor of a 
construction company, and finally at a school district my last ten years. I think that was my most enjoyable job, and it 
provided me with good benefits. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Richard Higgins 2006                                       Richard Higgins 1952 
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Historian’s Corner 
 
Dick Smith – Club Historian / Librarian 
 
 
The OCMAF Club has a number of commercial VHS tapes in its library.  These include: 
 
How to Stop on a Dime    Roadside Trouble Shooting 
Timing the Ignition     How to avoid Fahrenheit Fright 
Carburetors & Carbohydrates   40 Horses 
Dial D for Distributors    Transmission Rebuilding 
Gennin Along with Lloyd & Floyd   The Flasher 
 
These tapes were produced over nineteen years ago by Victor Duncan’s company Double D.   Mr. 
Duncan is the owner of the copyright of the tapes.   All of these videos are currently available in either 
VHS or DVD versions from Bratton’s Antique Auto Parts or Snyder’s Antique Auto Parts.  Most are 
priced at $39.95 per copy with one or two somewhat lower priced.  
 
Since only a copyright owner may grant permission to make copies of copyrighted material during the 70 
year life of a copyright, Mr. Duncan was contacted and declined to give that permission since the videos 
are still a readily available commercial product. 
 
Under U.S. copyright laws, an individual could make a copy for personal use to replace a worn original; 
however, the individual may not distribute copies.  Hence, a club can not make copies for its members or 
other clubs since that would impact sales of original copies. 
 
Our Club will retrieve any and all copies made from Club owned original tapes and destroy them.  As our 
VHS versions become unusable, the Club will consider purchasing new DVD versions to maintain our 
library in first class condition. 
 

WINGS AND WHEELS 
By Don Miller 

Wings and Wheels in Santa Ynez is on July 12-15 and we need to make your motel reservations as soon as 
possible. We stay at Anderson’s Pea Soup in Buellton. 1-800-732-7687, 1-800-PEA-SOUP. We take pilots in 
our cars on the Saturday tour to the winery’s and then they take us for a ride in their planes. Registration 
forms will be available next month. We always have Happy Hour around the gazebo at 5:00. Good fun. 

 
 

MORE PHOTOS FROM THE GENERAL LYON TOUR 



 
 
 
 
 

COTO TOUR TO LYON CAR COLLECTION 
 

By Terry Hardgrave 
(Photos by Donald Dodge & Dennis Ashburn) 
 
On Saturday, April 21, our club was treated to a  
special experience:  seeing first hand the wonderful  
car collection of General Willliam Lyon at his estate  
in Coto de Caza.  The rainy weather of the day  
before cleared up, and all 26 Model A’s that made the  
trip did so without incident.  
The tour started at Mimi’s Café in Irvine, with a  
9:00 am departure.  Due to the large number of cars,  
we decided to split into 3 mini groups, which made  
staying together much easier. 
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Upon arrival, we were all able to park our cars on the  
winding drive at the rear of the house, which made quite 
a lineup. Directly ahead, on the way to the museum, 
 were several vintage Ford’s that Gen. Lyon had made  
a special effort to have transported and displayed just 
for our members.  Once inside the museum, everyone  
could take their time and wander through the two large  
rooms housing the collection, which includes probably  
the finest Dusenberg collection in the United States….. 
10 magnificent cars beautifully displayed, all with custom  
coachwork.  There were also several pre-war  
Mercedes-Benz, Auburns, Cords, and a very special  
collection of pre-war 8 and 12 cylinder Packards, along  
with a V-16 Cadillac and scores of other classic cars  
representing the Golden Age of automobile  
manufacturing. Of special interest to club members was  
the Model A Town Car on display……..one of only  
about 13 known to exist. The walls of the museum were  
lined with memorabilia of automobiles and also Gen.  
Lyon’s military career in the United States Air Force.   
For those of you not aware, William Lyon was a Major  
General in the Air Force, and was Chief of the Air Force  
Reserve in Washington, D.C. during President Ford’s  
administration.  He served in both WWII  and the  
Korean War, and still enjoys flying his airplanes.   
He has been in homebuilding for over 50 years,  
and William Lyon Homes has been very visible and  
successful all over California. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The tour ended at 11:30, with everyone applauding  
Gen. Lyon and his wife Willa Dean for generously  
opening their collection to us.  It was quite a sight  
with all of the Model A’s heading down the winding  
lane, and on our way to lunch at The Rose Canyon  
Cantina in scenic Trabuco Canyon.  After lunch,  
many of us went back via Live Oak Canyon Road,  
which passed through a wonderful canopy of old live  
oak trees that completely covered our cars….. 
what a great Model A road, and a nice way to  
end our day and find our way back home! 
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BITS & PIECES 
NEW MEMBERS 

 
Barbara Siersma 

22 Meadowsweet Way 
Irvine, CA 92612-2715 
Tel: H 949-786-9662 
Fax:    949-786-0702 

e-mail: bsiersma@aol.com 
1930 45-B Coupe with Rumble Seat  

and Side mounts 
 

Mike & Margie Watson 
24611 Paseo Vendaval 
Lake Forest, CA 92630 
 Tel:  949-472-8040 (H) 

                         Cell:  949-235-2764 
  Tel:  310-468-4998 (W) 

                        FAX: 310-381-4265 
e-mail: mickeysmic@cox.net 
1930 40B Deluxe Roadster 

 
RETURNING MEMBER 

Neil H. Mylar 
5952 Hersholt Ave 

Lakewood, CA 90712 
Tel: 562-925-0769 (H) 

e-mail: nmylar@aol.com 
1928 55A Tudor Sedan 

1929 Model A Martin Parry Panel Truck 
 

WELCOME TO ALL AND GLAD TO HAVE 
YOU WITH US!! 

 
NEW ADDRESS, TELEPHONE  

& E-MAIL 
Glenn & Sharon Johnson 

32 Rancho Del Sol 
Camino, CA 95709 

Tel: 530-644-1250 (H) 
Email: Glenn gsleasing @yahoo.com 
          Sharon: sgj1942@yahoo.com 

 
NEW E-MAILS 

Dennis & Mary Ashburn 
dpashburn@verizon.net 

 
Don & Sally Miller 

Donfmiller1@verizon.net 
 

Art & Olive Moore 
olive1946@gmail.com 

 
 
 
 

Jerry & Georgia Sterling 
Jerrydale3378@sbcglobal.net 

 
E-MAIL CORRECTION 
Bill & Marilyn Schreiber 

marilyn@guarantychevrolet.com 
 

TELEPHONE NUMBER CORRECTION 
 

Bruce & Joanie Harris 
Alt Phone: 562-217-1225  

 
A “THANK YOU” NOTE 

FROM SHARON JOHNSON 
(Written on April 13, 2007) 

  
First, I want to tell everyone that I really, really  
didn't do this to get out of packing. 
I want to thank everyone for their phone calls,  
prayers, cards, flowers and gifts.   
Glenn and I will be heading for Camino on  
Saturday, April 14th.  I'm feeling much better and 
will see a cardiologist the week of April 16th.  
I have been staying with our daughter Heather  
and she's taken great care of me.  Heidi and Holly  
have been in touch to monitor all my eating  
and walking.  Glenn has been trying to put our  
house together in Camino so I won't be upset when  
I get there.  
Once again, thank you to everyone. 
Sharon Johnson 
  

MAFCA 50TH ANNIVERSARY ANNUAL 
MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

 
Make Those Hotel Reservations NOW!! 
If you are planning to attend the M.A.F.C.A. 50th 
Anniversary Annual Membership Meeting in 
Dec., make your hotel reservations as soon as possible.  
SCR has reserved 125 rooms for the event and more than 
20 rooms have already been booked.  The hotel is the 
Ontario Airport Marriott (909) 975-5000.  Room rate is 
$79 per night for 2 people, including 2 complete 
breakfasts per paid room night.  The dates are Dec.5-
9, 2007.  This is going to be one of the best 
Membership Meetings ever.  Bob Trousil and Marlin 
Perry have done a fantastic job planning this 
event.  Now all we have to do is help make it happen!  
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CAR BARN SPECIALS 
Member ads will run two months unless renewed. Non 
member ads will run one month unless renewed. All ads 
must be submitted in writing to: prhyland @att.net or 

OCMAFC  Editors 244 No. Goldenspur Way, 
Orange, CA 92869-4422 
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Visit MAFCA’s Web Site: 
         www.mafca.com/classifieds.html 

 
 
 
 
 
 
FOR SALE 
  
For Sale:  1930 Fordor Town Sedan – New white 
walls also with 2 new black side mounts Powder 
coated wheels.  Etched wind wings.  Stone guard.  12 
Volts System, Hydraulic Brakes, 39 Transmission with 
Mitchell overdrive. Rebuilt Rear End, Trunk, Bud 
Vases, and Window Shades.  $15,000 
  
Also Engine Stand $65.00 and Engine Hoist $125.00 
Contact Carl Erickson (714) 997-2854 
 
**FOR SALE 
1929 Tudor-Good project car. No rips or welds in 
fenders. Straight body. Some rust here and there. Has 
been in storage since 1985. Asking $5400.00 OBO 
Don Schade Tel: 562-693-0579 
 
***FOR SALE 
 6.5 hp, 60 gallon, 220 volt compressor. Excellent 
condition. $200.00 
Contact: John Pickrell  
760-631-5720 or jpickrell@sbcglobal.net 
  
 
 
 
 

 
 
**FOR SALE 
Very nice 1931 radiator, re-cored.  Three row.  $250 
Merle McClellan 949-470-1929        
m.mcclellan@ cox.net   
 

WANTED 
Used Christmas Cards and Greeting Cards. 
Please call: Doris Marshall 310-378-5061 
 
WANTED 
Set of 30/31 rear hubs and drums in useable 
condition. 
Pair of 30/31 front Brake Operating Shaft and 
Housing Assemblies      For Sale  
Please call: Mark Schwing 714-692-1393 
 
 

Model A Ford Baseball caps 
Back at popular demand: with your 
year and model car. Caps are 
available in Navy with Khaki trim or 
Khaki with Navy trim. Embroidery: 
Cream, Navy or Orange stitching. 

Cost: $10.00 each 
I will be taking prepaid orders for 
these caps at the April and May 
meetings only. See Dan Adelmann at 
the meeting 
 
 

 



 
 
 

• Deadline for next Distributor 
• May 31, 2007 

• Type or write all articles and ads and e-mail 
to: newsletter@ocmafc.org   
Or 244 No.Goldenspur Way,  
Orange, CA 92869-4422 

General Meeting 
                          7:30 PM 
                       May 10, 2007 

[Second Thursday of every month] 
(Board Meeting at 6:00 PM  
in adjoining meeting room) 

CHOC Hospital Complex 
455 South Main St. Orange CA 

From Main Street, turn east onto Providence Ave. 
and immediately, on your right, enter the structure 
and park on the second level.  Meeting room 
accessed from parking structure.  
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

First Class Mail 
 

Web Site:http://www.ocmafc.org 
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